

## City Manager's Office

## **MEMORANDUM**

**DATE:** 3/11/2022

**TO:** Mayor and City Council

**THROUGH:** Doug Thornley, City Manager Approved Electronically

**FROM:** Cynthia Esparza, Senior Management Analyst

**SUBJECT:** AT&T Building Gate Installation

The City of Reno established an easement agreement in July 2000 for pedestrian access along the river walk at the AT&T building, located at 10 N. Center Street. Due to ongoing public health and safety concerns and activity beneath the building adjacent the Truckee River, including fires, the AT&T managers and the Renaissance Downtown Hotel expressed concerns.

In coordination with Clean and Safe and the Downtown Reno Partnership (DRP), AT&T installed gates on both ends of its property along the river walk. Similar to the downtown ReTRAC Plaza, DRP ambassadors will unlock the gates at 7:30 a.m. for public access and lock the gates at 7:30 p.m., 7 days a week.



This walkway is part of the Tahoe-Pyramid Trail. Staff contacted the Tahoe-Pyramid Trail about ongoing concerns. They understood the need for the installation and were supportive. Detour signage will be added to facilitate redirection.

Questions can be addressed to Cynthia Esparza, esparzac@reno.gov or (775) 737-1374.